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Dear Resident

Welcome to our December edition of
Connect ‘3 month look ahead’. 
This ‘3 month look ahead’ will illustrate to
residents the type of enabling works being
undertaken on the site of the new children’s
hospital from January to March 2017. 

This newsletter can also be found on our website www.newchildrenshospital.ie/connect

Main activities to be carried out over the coming months are detailed overleaf.
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Progress Update
In August 2016 the National Paediatric Hospital
Development Board appointed a contractor for the first
phase of construction on the new children’s hospital on
a shared campus with St. James’s Hospital and site
clearance works, including demolitions, are underway.
The NPHDB is currently reviewing and evaluating the
tenders, received at the end of October, for the main &
specialist contractors for the new children’s hospital and
for the two Paediatric OPD and Urgent Care Satellite

Centres at Tallaght and Connolly Hospitals. It is
anticipated that evaluations will be completed before the
end of the year, the NPHDB will make recommendations
on the contractors to be appointed and, subject to
Government approval, contracts will be awarded early
in the New Year. 

The construction of the Paediatric OPD and Urgent Care
Satellite Centres is scheduled to be completed in 2018,
and the new children’s hospital in 2020.  

The NPHDB Project Team  info@nph.ie   www.newchildrenshospital.ie 
For enquiries on enabling works 24/7 helpline 01 531 1110 / info@bamcontractors.ie 
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Archaeological investigations have
progressed and will continue into 2017.
The excavation works will continue
over the coming months and focus on
areas where buildings have been
demolished. These works are being
undertaken with the agreement of the National
Monument Service and 
the City Archaeologist 
Office.  

Tree felling works have been
completed to large portions of
the site during the autumn and
any remaining trees that require
felling will be removed by the

end of February. 

Tree FellingArchaeological 
investigations site wide

Site hoarding installation has been completed to the east of
Cameron Square and Mount Brown areas. The completion of
site hoarding adjacent to O’Reilly Avenue, South Circular Road,
south of Cameron Square and the Linear Park will take place
from December to March. 

Site Hoarding Installation 

Jan 2017 March 2017
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Mechanical & Electrical 
Service Diversions 
An ESB connection on Brookfield Road will be made in December and a water main connection
adjacent to the Energy Centre at Mount Brown will be carried out in January. These electrical
and water connection works will not impact the utility services provided to residents living in
the areas outlined. The water main connection on Mount Brown will involve some local short
term impacts on traffic flows and more information will be issued to residents living in the
vicinity in advance. 

Demolition works have progressed on site

and will continue over the coming months.

The boundary wall between St. James’s

Campus and the South Circular Road will

also be demolished during this time and

hoarding will be erected in its place. This

will be done with a traffic management

plan in place to ensure the safety of road

and footpath users.  

We havemoved!
The NPHDB offices have moved to
Block A, Herberton, 
St. James’s Walk, Rialto, Dublin 8.
Our public information office beside the
Rialto Credit Union on South Circular Road
has also moved to this location, you are
welcome to visit this office to view the 3d
model and ask questions between the hours
of 9am and 5pm Monday to Friday. 

The 3 month look ahead…

NPHDB/CHG
Herberton Office

Entrance

LUAS Fatima Stop
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